Church of St. Patrick, Shieldsville

All Souls Day

November 2, 2014

Volume 33

Number 44

Mass Intentions

Tuesday, November 4:

8:30 a.m. Communion Service

Saturday, November 8:

5:00 p.m. +Joe, +Helen, +Dennis Smisek,+Mary Kuchinka

Sunday, November 9:

8:00 p.m. +Earl Dimmel,+Roger 'Skip' Aaker

The flag flying over our church is in memory of the Clarkin, Kolars & Kaisershot Families.

This Week in Our Parish

Tuesday, November 4:

Election Day

Fatima Prayer Group, 7:30 a.m.

Wednesday, November 5:

Faith formation @ 6:30 p.m. for grades 1-10 Holiday Open House Vendor Set-up, 5 – 8 p.m.

Friday, November 7: Saturday, November 8:

Holiday Open House 50 Vendors, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Sunday, November 9: Holiday Open House 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. Food Available

Liturgical Ministers

Saturday, November 8, 2014 5:00 p.m.

AS: Rose Chmelik, Maggie Leichtnam

EM: Bernie Ardolf *

Mary Ardolf, Mary Ann Smisek

GR: Mary Ann Gaughan, Dick Misgen,

Larry & Shelly Vosejpka

L: Mary Ann Smisek

U: Bill Harn, Leonard Petricka,

Larry Smisek, Larry Vosejpka

Sunday, November 9, 2014 8:00 a.m.

AS: Carson & Emma Louis

EM: June Malecha*

Shari Gruber, Rolf Haaland

GR: Nobby & June Malecha,

LuVerne & Martha Wallace

L: Shari Gruber

U: Elaine & Steve Trnka,

Tom Trnka, Randy Voracek

Remember in your prayers ...

Roger Pumper, John Madden, Bill Harn, Marge Sowa, Don Hora, Jeff Brown, Marilyn Richter, Landyn Wrolson, Francis Herda, Joe & Kari (Franek) Wiita, Anne Naas; Don Jensen; Nick Grambart; all on the prayer chain; Servicemen: Jaime Allison, Chris Chappuis, Mark Gehling, John McDonough, Eric Spehn, Luke Ward

St. Patrick Holiday Open House Saturday, Nov. 8th 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 9th 10 a.m. - 3 p.m.

All Welcome! Door Prizes! Food Available!

Office Hours November 2 – 8, 2014

Tuesday & Thursday 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Wednesday 10:30 a.m. – 6:30 p.m.

Financial Stewardship October 25 & 26, 2014

Adult Envelopes	\$ 1,365.00
Open Plate	161.00
Visitor	290.00
EFTs	122.00
Weekend TOTAL	\$ 1,938.00

Dedication of the Lateran Basilica November 9, 2014

First Reading Ezekiel 47:1-2, 8-9, 12 Psalm 46 "The waters of the river gladden the city of God, the Holy dwelling of the most high."

Second Reading Corinthians 3:9c-11,

Gospel: John 2:13-22

Up until Jesus' time worship of God was associated with a place, the temple In Jerusalem. In today's Gospel Jesus identifies himself as the temple, thus shifting the focus of our worship from a place to a person. It is well remember this in a time of shifting demographics and reconfiguring parishes. As precious as our Church buildings are to us, the church is more than bricks and mortar.



We welcome James William Bates into our faith family this weekend. He is the infant son of John & Kayla and the grandson of Peggy Bates and David Bates.

Congratulations all of you!

A Note From Father Victor



November 2, 2014 Dear Brothers and Sisters

This weekend we celebrate all Saints (Saturday) and all Souls (Sunday) day. We remember the lives of our dear departed brothers and sisters, not only to celebrate how they have made a difference of our lives but also to affirm a very important tenet of our faith. We believe that as faithful believers and followers of our Lord Jesus Christ, by virtue of our baptism, will inherit eternal life with our Father.

The scripture readings this weekend teach us a couple of hopeful ideas. While we might not be able to give recompense for all our sins here on earth, there is, by God's design and desire to save us, hope to be justified. IN our catholic teaching we call this "purgatory". It is a time for restitution. It is a state after death in which the souls of people who die are made pure through suffering before going to heaven.

WE have our purgatories here on earth. A form of sickness, an experience of pain, an unfortunate situation in life or loss of something or someone. At times our sense of disordered attachments or attitudes lead us to our purgatories here on earth. How often are we aware of this situation? What are the things that keep me away from a deeper and closer relationship with God? How am I managing my pride, attachments and anger?

Let us also remember the lives of saints who are good examples of holy living. There are so many saints than we know. We can become saints when we journey towards a faithful and heartfelt daily living of God's word and work in directing our hearts and minds to God.

Come Join our Faith Focus Group!

St. Patrick will offer a Faith Focus Group for anyone age 16 to 96. The Group will follow Matthew Kelly's Decision Point Curriculum. There will be a brief introduction at Masses this weekend

and an information session on Sunday, November $2^{\rm nd}$ after Mass. If you would like to see the materials that will be used, stop in the office. If interested contact Kim Chmelik at 507.333.0297 or the office.

Remember Our Dead ...

All are invited to write the names of loved ones who have gone before us, in our Book of Remembrance. The book is located by the Baptismal font and will be out the entire month of November. Na.m.es of those written in the book will be remembered at all Masses in November.

Youth Faith Formation News ...

We are looking for people to help start our new Youth Group. We need help cleaning out the parish house basement and most importantly - adults or older youth leaders to work with Kim. If interested contact Kim Chmelik, 507.333.0297 or the office.

St. Patrick Faith Formation Students are Collecting Coats for St. Vincent de Paul in Faribault. Please bring new or very gently used coats, hats, scarves, and mittens to St. Patrick and put them in the COAT BOX which can be found in the narthex by the display case.

Area Happenings ...

Turkey Bingo! November 2nd
2:00 p.m. at St. Catherine's of
Spring Lake Township. Frozen
Turkeys will be awarded to winners;

coverall games for cash will be played; there are a lot of door prizes and a light lunch will be served after the games. Bring your Family and friends.

6th Annual IRIS Turkey Trot Thursday, Nov 27th - Thanksgiving Morning

704 – 17th Street SW, Faribault MN
Register for 5K Walk/Run or 10K Run at
www.irisRemembers.org. Events include:
Gobble Wobble, Tot Trot, 5K & 10K. Proceeds for
IRIS (Infants Remembered In Silence)

There is a free choir concert in honor of Adrian Johnson, Former Waldorf College Choir Director, on **Saturday November 8**, at 3:00 p.m. at Our Savior's Lutheran church in Faribault MN

Kathy Hamele Benefit on **Saturday Nov. 22**, at the Montgomery American Legion Club from 5:00 - 11:00 p.m.. Meal served 5:00 - 8:00 p.m., \$10 person. Kathy (LeBrun) and her husband Dale are members of St. Canice in Kilkenny.

Knights of Columbus 889 Korner

(17 Third Street NE - Ph.507.334.4918)
The K of C is not just a fraternity in name. It is a brotherhood of Catholic men who each play a part in improving the



world around them, one community at a time. They stand together in faith, dedicated to uphold the principles they cherish while lending their support and strength to parish, home and fellow Knight. Ask a Knight for more info.

We will accept new items for all ages - babies and up, for the Appalacia missions up to Nov. 6th, See bulletin insert for items needed. Items can be dropped off at Church or given to Denise Haaland.

Area Catholic Schools ...



Bethlehem Academy

105 Third Ave. SW, Faribault 507.334.3948 www.bacards.org

B.A. still has openings in all grades for the 2014-2015 school year. Please contact the BA office.

Holiday Gathering Extravaganza – Sunday, November 16, 2014. You won't want to miss this!!!! We are mixing some old with a lot of new! Doors open 10 am to 4 pm. \$15.00 per person will get you a bid number & access to all vendors, student concerts, food, art show, etc. Silent auction with over 50 unique baskets runs 10 am to 2:30. Food prepared by the Depot. Want to know more? Contact Sue serpenbach@bacards.org 507.334.3948 or Kris at akshuda@charter.net or phone 507-339-2333.

We are in need of ornaments for our ornament forest at our Holiday Gathering Extravaganza! Do you make ornaments? Do you have unique ornaments you would like to sell? You determine the percentage of sales to go toward BA. If your ornaments don't sell, they will be returned to you.



Most Holy Redeemer Catholic School

(PreK through 8th Grade) 205 Vine Ave West, Montgomery (507) 364-7383 (mosthrs.org)

WELCOME NOVEMBER! Our 7-8 class reminded us to be like Saints during Friday's Mass as they presented their Saint during Mass in reflection of All Saints' Day. As we focus on prayer and to be like Saints in our prayer, HRS students are challenged this month to pray for others using our five fingers to remind us of who to pray for: those close to others, those far away; our leaders; our priests and religious; and the children and our friends as well as our enemies.

STUDENT FROM KOREA: On Monday this past week we welcomed new student, Silah Lee from Korea. She joined our school family this Monday. We welcomed her with an all school gathering, cards and gifts. We are so excited to be sharing our culture and faith with Silah, who wishes to be "Sarah" as her American name. She began immediately learning about Halloween and Saints and even carved a pumpkin for the first time!

IN LOVING HONOR OF MILO CHLAN. Milo was a special part of the HRS family. He received the "Volunteer of the Year" award. Over the years he built shelves, supported HRS events, and was critical to the success of our aluminum can fundraising. He collected the cans, crushed them, and brought them into recycling raising over \$1000 annually for HRS. He was remembered at our Mass

on Friday and a special plaque will be created in his honor.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE DEVINE FAMILY!They welcomed little Vaughn Vincent Devine this

past Tuesday, Oct. 21 arriving healthy and happy! **SCRIP UPDATE!** Pizza Ranch is a new Scrip retailer. Looking for a reason to go out to eat? Order your Pizza Ranch scrip and have a night out! Orders placed every Monday and now is a great time to order gift cards for Christmas—shop early to budget wisely! We will also be carrying a few additional restaurant gift cards on hand including: Applebees; Buffalo Wild Wings; Red Lobster; Olive Garden; Pizza Ranch; and Subway.

REMINDERS:

HRS 7-8 Collection for "Sharing & Caring Hands": The following accepted through November 7. Send to HRS or drop off in back of church—Coats; Men's Gloves; Hats; Ear Muffs; Blankets; Baby Items—diapers, wipes, formula

Twins, Leo & Kenneth Goettl Benefit November 8th (4-10 p.m.) American Legion Soup-n Chili Dinner & Auction. Auction items and donations accepted. The twins were born prematurely to Ashley and Ryan (HRS alumni) and have had several set backs. This fundraiser will help support the family's medical expenses at the hospital.

Blessings,

Mindy Reeder—Principal, mreeder@mosthrs.org

Like Rediscover: on Facebook "like" us at http://Facebook.com/Rediscoverfaith and click "like" to connect with others excited about exploring our Catholic faith.



Please let us know:

If anything has changed in your family or you would like more information.

Phone: hore Address: Zip: City: Zip: Email: I/We: would like to register at St have a new address have a new phone number.	
City: Zip: Email: would like to register at St have a new address have a new phone number.	me / cell
Email: Would like to register at St have a new address have a new phone number.	
I/We: would like to register at St. have a new address. have a new phone number.	
would like to register at St. have a new address. have a new phone number.	
want to be removed from pa would like information on:	

Archdiocesan Information

Faith and the Call for a Human Ecology at 7:30 PM on Wednesday, November 5

"Cardinal Peter Turkson, the president of the Pontifical Council for Justice and Peace, will bring Pope Francis' message of faith-based ecology to Minnesota this fall. The cardinal will give a public lecture on "Faith and the Call for a Human Ecology" at 7:30 PM on Wednesday, November 5. The event will be held in the O'Shaughnessy Educational Center Auditorium on the St. Paul campus of the University of St. Thomas. Attendance is free, but space is limited. To reserve your seat, register at ffesymposium.eventbrite.com. Cardinal Turkson's lecture is part of the broader Faith, Food & the Environment symposium taking place in the Twin Cities, November 5-7. To learn about the symposium, please more FaithFoodEnvironment.org."

WALKING IN THE SPIRIT OF POPE FRANCIS: a Reflective Conference on Sister Parish Relationships

Come and discover how Pope Francis' call-to-action in *Joy of the Gospel* will enhance healthy sister parish relationships. The day of sharing and discussion will be facilitated by Marty Roers, a frequent speaker regarding Pope Francis and the *Joy of the Gospel*. The conference is sponsored by the Archdiocesan Parish Partnerships Team (APPT). **Saturday, November 8, 2014**

Church of St. Vincent de Paul - 9100 93rd Ave N, Brooklyn Park, MN, 8:30 am - 12:30 pm - Registration\$10.00. Contact John at 651.439.1943 johntwohy@centurylink.net. Free copies of Pope Francis' *Joy of the Gospel* to first 40 registrations!

November is National Adoption month We as Catholics step forward in supporting adoptions through the loving command "to care for widows and orphans." (James 1:27) In celebration of the gift of adoption the Archdiocesan office in collaboration with various parishes host special is followed by light refreshments and information about adoption as well as an opportunity to talk with adoptive families. All families should discern if adoption is right for them. Is adopting something you have been thinking about? Come to one of the local Adoption Masses and find out;

<u>November 16</u>: Nativity of Mary in Bloomington – All weekend Masses

November 22:

Divine Mercy – Faribault – 4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Maternity of Mary – St. Paul 4:30 p.m. Vigil Mass St. John Neumann – Eagan 5:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Our Lady of Grace – Edina 5:15 p.m. Vigil Mass

Day of Honor and Recognition for Birthmothers

Our Lady of Grace Catholic Church, in conjunction with Catholic Charities and the Archdiocesan Office of Marriage, Family and Life, is offering its annual Day of Honor and Recognition for Birthmothers on Saturday, November 8. This day is set aside to recognize sacrifices made by those who have relinquished a child to adoption. This day offers an opportunity for healing, sharing and for learning about resources available for birth mothers. November 8th 9:30 a.m. to 2:45 p.m at Our Lady of Grace Catholic Church, Eden Avenue Edina, MN 55436. Cost: \$15.00, to cover lunch and expenses. Scholarships available. Register with Melissa melissamiller@olgparish.org or call 952-929-3317 x111. Questions: Call Erin at 612-298-9369 or Gretchen at 763-424-1430.

The Vianney Visit is a chance for young men (high schools sophomores through college, ages 16-22) to see what life at a college seminary is like. During your visit, you'll attend classes at the University of St. Thomas. The visit starts on Thursday evening, November 13 and includes Mass, prayer and hanging out with our current seminarians at St. John Vianney college seminary through Saturday, November 15 at 11 a.m., when it ends. Vianney Visits are free, but space is limited. Please contact Vocation Director Fr. Troy Przybilla at 651-962-6890 to let him know of your interest in the Vianney Visit. Further information and registration can be found at www.Vianney.net Please be sure to note your age and grade on the online registration form.

Project Rachel Morning of Reflection

The format of the day provides time to quietly reflect on the mercy and love God has for you. This gathering is especially helpful for women and men who have already begun a healing process through a retreat, confession or some other program.

Reclaim peace; share in a safe environment. Join us, we are here for you.

November 15, 2014 8:30 a.m. – Noon Catholic Studies Building – University of St. Thomas, 2055 Summit Ave., St. Paul. – Corner of Cleveland Ave. & Summit Ave. For more information, contact Sharon Wilson at 651-291-4506 or wilsons@archspm.org

March for Life 2015 Washington D.C. Tuesday, January 20 - Sunday, January 25

Registration is now open for the annual pilgrimage to the national March for Life. The fee of \$370 covers: Bus transportation to D.C. and tip; hotel; 7 meals; visiting D.C. landmarks; SFLA conference; National March for Life. (Pilgrims are responsible for up to 8 meals, mostly during the bus trip.) Talk to your parish youth minister to learn more, or visit the Events page at www.archspm.org